Superintendent Leonard Whalen: Board Report for November 15, 2021
Items of involvement (not all-inclusive) since our October 18, 2021 Board Meeting:

Covid19 numbers appear to be on the slight increase at this time. Our daily quarantines and the numbers of positive cases we have daily are still very few. It appears we continue to be on our way to more consistency and continuity in our daily routines. We had one day this week where we needed zero substitutes. On a regular day we seem to have 4-5 people out across the district and we have 1-2 positions we have no subs for and have to use internal people to cover.

A sampling of Superintendent activities over the last several weeks:

Tue. Oct. 19th:		- Attended WKEC annual certified evaluation training in Eddyville
Wed. Oct. 20th:	- Attended WKEC virtual Supt roundtable meeting
Fri. Oct. 22nd:		- Conducted regularly scheduled Admin Leadership Team meeting
			- Cooked chili at the community center for the sr. class in the afternoon
			- Attended the fall festival in the square
Tue. Oct. 26th:		- Met with Ethos to logistically plan test and stay/play program
			- Attended regularly scheduled DS Rotary meeting
Wed. Oct. 27th:	- Attended WKEC Supt meeting in Eddyville
Thur. Oct, 28th:	- Conducted regularly scheduled Principal Leadership Group meeting
Sat. Oct 30th:		- Attended state cross country meet to watch our girls/boys teams compete	
Tue. Nov. 2nd:		- Conducted Ele roof pre-bid conference with RBS’s Craig Thomas
			- Attended Jr Beta induction ceremony in MPR at HS
Wed. Nov. 3rd:		- Attended GRREC Supt meeting in Bowling Green
Fri. Nov. 5th:		- Tax recall period ended with no challenges
			- Conducted regularly scheduled Principal Leadership Group meeting
Wed. Nov. 10th:	- Participated in Veterans Day ceremony in the square
			- Conducted elementary Supt focus group luncheon meeting
Fri. Nov. 12th:		- Conducted regularly scheduled Admin Leadership Team meeting
			- Conducted Jr/Sr HS Supt focus group luncheon meeting


On the radar for the coming month: 
	- Continue to be visible and available in our schools and our community
	- Attend regular DS Rotary Meetings
	- Attend both WKEC and GRREC scheduled meetings
	- Do everything possible to keep everyone safe and remain safe and in school
[bookmark: _GoBack]	- Attend KY Association of School Supt Conference in Louisville 
